## a. Element 1: Identifying LEP Individuals Who Need Language Assistance

Federal guidance provides that there should be an assessment of the number or proportion of LEP individuals eligible to be serviced or encountered and the frequency of encounters pursuant to the first two factors in the four-factor analysis.

Lowndes County Transit System has identified the number and proportion of LEP individuals within its service area using United States Census data (see Appendix H). As presented earlier, 93.7% of the service area population speaks English only. The largest non-English spoken language in the service area is Spanish (3.7%). Of those who primary spoken language is Spanish, approximately 36.7% identify themselves as speaking less than "very well". Those residents whose primary language is not English or Spanish and who identify themselves as speaking English less than "very well" account for .81% of the service area population.

Lowndes County Transit System and its TPO may identify language assistance need for an LEP group by:

- Examining records to see if requests for language assistance have been received in the past, either at meetings or over the phone, to determine whether language assistance might be needed at future events or meetings.
- Having Census Bureau Language Identification Flashcards available at Lowndes County Transit System Meetings. This will assist Lowndes County Transit System in identifying language assistance needs for future events and meetings.
- Having Census Bureau Language Identification Flashcards on all transit vehicles to
  assist operators in identifying specific language assistance needs of passengers. If
  such individuals are encountered, vehicle operators will be instructed to obtain
  contact information to give to Lowndes County Transit System management to
  follow-up.
- 4. Vehicle operators and front-line staff (i.e. Dispatchers, Transit Operation Supervisors, etc.) will be surveyed on their experience concerning any contacts with LEP persons during the previous year.

## b. Element 2: Language Assistance Measures

Federal Guidance suggests that an effective LAP should include information about the ways in which language assistance will be provided. This refers to listing the different language services an agency provides and how staff can access this information.

For this task Federal Guidance recommends that transit agencies consider developing strategies that train staff as to how to effectively deal with LEP individuals when they either call agency centers or otherwise interact with the agency.

The Lowndes County Transit System through the TPO has undertaken the following actions to improve access to information and services for LEP individuals:

In the event that the TPO should receive a request for assistance in a foreign language, staff members will take the name and contact information of the requesting person. The TPO staff will determine the language spoken and seek out a local translator/interpreter. If the

Your Transit System G-5